                                                            




May 13, 2010

The Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 7:30pm at the Municipal Building, 6272 Route 309, New Tripoli PA 18066. Present were Supervisors David Fink, Steve Bachman, Forrest Wessner III, Secretary-Treasurer Janice Bortz, Township Administrator Dan Stonehouse, Road Superintendent Kevin Huber, Township Engineer Roy Stewart and Township Solicitor Charles Waters.
Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to approve the minutes of the April 8, 2010 regular meeting with one change – the word “the” should be “to” in the paragraph regarding junk vehicles. Motion carried.

Public comment on agenda items: Resident Charlie Perich is recording the meeting on a video recorder.  Resident Teena Bailey will be tape recording the meeting. 
No executive session was held.
Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to approve the payment of the bills General Fund Disbursements Checks # eft391-eft414, 16882-16947 and State Fund Checks # 1644-1646. Motion carried.

	Treasurer's Report:
	
	

	    General Fund Checking  4/1
	
	2,459.89

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	47,598,98

	          Expenditures
	
	(47,111,40)

	    General Fund Checking 4/30
	
	2,947.47

	
	
	

	     General Fund Money Market 4/1
	
	11,623.71

	          Revenue
	
	38,819.29

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(45,747.48)

	     General Fund Money Market 4/30
	
	4,695.52

	
	
	

	     State Fund Checking 4/1
	
	1.00

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	15,008.01 

	          Expenditures
	
	(15,008.01)

	     State Fund Checking 4/30
	
	1.00 

	
	
	

	     State Fund Money Market 4/1
	
	117,713.77

	          Revenue  
	
	121.41 

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(15,008.01) 

	     State Fund Money Market 4/30
	
	102,827.17 

	
	
	

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 4/1
	
	34,783.82

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	15.97

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(13,642.35) 

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 4/30
	
	21,157.44

	
	
	

	     Recreation Fund Savings 4/1
	
	2,401.04

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	1.48

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00) 

	     Recreation Fund Savings 4/30
	
	2,402.52

	
	
	

	     Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 4/1
	
	79,256.38

	          Revenue
	
	84.08

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	      Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 4/30
	
	79,340.46


Steve Bachman, Director of Office Operations, had no new business to report.
Forrest Wessner III, Director of Parks and Recreation, attended the Northwestern Recreation Commission meeting. The Nestle Waters donation will be used for the soccer fields after the baseball fields are fixed. The NYAA will split the costs for field repairs. A grant for $5,000 for turf repairs was applied for by Darryl Schaffer.  
David Fink, Director of Public Works, said he attended the PSATS convention and received information about the CoStars program. 
Kevin Huber, Road Superintendent, gave his road department report. 
Daniel Stonehouse, Administrator/Zoning Officer, said the easement agreement from the company that is installing the conduit along Route 309 will be forwarded to the township for approval and signing.
Roy Stewart, Township Engineer, handed out his report. The items will be discussed later on the agenda.

Status of Hunters Hill Bridge easements: Roy Stewart spoke with MKA and the only outstanding item is having the right-of-way easement agreements signed. Dan Stonehouse said that two of the three easement agreements have signed. He has contacted Mr. Williams about signing his agreement and will contact him again. Mr. Stewart said that once all the agreements are signed, PennDOT will audit the agreements and then MKA will bid for the construction of the bridge, sometime in August or September.

Proposed Recreation Fee Ordinance: Atty. Waters reviewed the proposed ordinance comparing it with the multi-municipal recreation plan. He will create a fee resolution for the Board to review. Steve Bachman suggested that the building area and imperious cover both be included in the fee calculation. Atty. Waters is waiting for the LVPC opinion.

Proposed Knox Box Ordinance: Atty. Waters reviewed the Knox box ordinance being used by Weisenberg Township. Forrest Wessner III said the ordinance should not include residential structures. Mr. Stonehouse said the fire chief was given a copy for his comments. The Board tabled discussion until the next meeting.

Proposed rezoning of area along Route 309: Dan Stonehouse sent a letter to PennDOT and the LVPC for their comments. PennDOT would like to review any plans at the time of plan submission. The LVPC is not in favor of rezoning for commercial uses. They stated that it went against the county and multi-municipal comprehensive plans. They did not offer any other options. The Board asked that Mr. Stonehouse contact the LVPC for guidance on alternatives for increasing revenue. 
Street sign grant time extension: Janice Bortz explained that DCED gave their approval for the sign grant time extension until June 30, 2011.
Resident Carl Breininger asked about Resolution #2010-15 – Rails to Trails grant which was adopted at the last meeting on the condition that Lynn Township agrees to the grant. The Board said the resolution is in limbo until Lynn Township accepts the grant.

On-lot septic maintenance program: Dan Stonehouse received a copy of Lynn Township’s sewage maintenance program ordinance. Roy Stewart explained how the sewage maintenance program works. Lynn Township has two individual contracts stemming from two separate subdivision plans. DEP would not approve the sewage planning modules until the township either contracted with the individual applicant or adopted a township-wide sewage maintenance program. The Board agreed that sewage maintenance programs would be contracted on a case by case basis.
Real estate tax bill printing for 2011: The Board of Supervisors decided to use Berks County Intermediate Unit for the printing of the 2011 real estate tax bills since Lehigh County will no longer be printing them. Janice Bortz was in contact with BCIU and will receive a proposal in early August.

Update on Lehigh Tax Collection Committee: Janice Bortz updated the Board on the progress of the LTCC. At the June 17th meeting, the committee will hear presentations from the prospective tax collectors.
Review low bid for road oil: This year’s joint bid for road oil was processed and opened by Weisenberg Township. The low bidder was Asphalt Maintenance Solutions LLC. Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to accept the low bid from Asphalt Maintenance Solutions LCC for 20,000 gals of CRS-2PME3M road oil for a unit price of $2.13 per gallon, totaling $42,600.00. Motion carried.
Review bids for road oil and fuel oil: 
	
	Bid Opening 5/13/10, 11:00am - Review and Award 5/13/10, 7:30pm

	
	
	
	
	

	Bidder Name:
	Eastern
	Lehigh Asphalt
	Slatedale 
	Farm & Home

	 
	Industries Inc.
	Paving & 
	Aggregate 
	Oil Company

	 
	 
	Construction
	Materials 
	 

	Materials Bid Item:
	FOB/DEL.
	FOB/DEL.
	FOB/DEL.
	DELIVERED

	1. 50 tons Cold Patch
	100.00/105.00
	no bid
	no bid
	no bid

	2. 200 tons #1 Stone
	8.30/11.80
	9.75/no bid
	no bid
	no bid

	3. 700 tons #8 Stone, 2% wash
	12.75/16.75
	11.75/no bid
	no bid
	no bid

	4. 150 tons #57 Stone
	9.00/12.50
	10.00/no bid
	no bid
	no bid

	5. 800 tons #2A aggregate
	6.75/10.25
	8.00/no bid
	no bid
	no bid

	6. 200 tons 2RC
	5.00/9.00
	8.00/no bid
	5.05/8.85
	no bid

	7. 500 tons Anti-skid
	8.75/12.75
	9.00/no bid
	no bid
	no bid

	8. 1,500 gal. 89 octane gas
	no bid
	no bid
	no bid
	2.6360

	9. 3,500 gal. #2 heating oil
	no bid
	no bid
	no bid
	2.5750

	10. 5,500 gal. B5 bio-diesel
	no bid
	no bid
	no bid
	2.8160

	* Gray areas reflect awarded bid item.
	 
	 
	 
	 


Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to accept the bid from Eastern Industries Inc. for item #1- 50 tons cold patch. Motion carried. Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to accept the bid from Eastern Industries Inc. for item #2- 200 tons #1 stone. Motion carried. Motion by David Fink, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to accept the bid from Lehigh Asphalt Paving & Construction Co. for item #3- 700 tons #8 stone. Motion carried. The location is closer than the low bidder, Eastern Industries Inc. so the net cost will be less. Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to accept the bid from Eastern Industries Inc. for item #4- 150 tons #57 stone. Motion carried. Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to accept the bid from Eastern Industries Inc. for item #5- 800 tons #2A aggregate. Motion carried. Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to accept the bid from Slatedale Aggregate Materials for item #6- 200 tons 2RC. Motion carried. The location is closer than the low bidder, Eastern Industries Inc. so the net cost will be less. Motion by David Fink, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to accept the bid from Eastern Industries Inc. for item #7- 500 tons Anti-skid. Motion carried. Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to accept the bid from Farm & Home Oil Company for items #8- 1,500 gal. 89 octane gas, #9- 3,500 gals. #2 heating oil and #10- 5,500 gal. B5 bio-diesel. Motion carried.
Water cooler delivery prices: After reviewing the price comparison of Nestle Waters, North America to Divine Springs, the Board calculated a savings of $350.00 per year using Nestle Waters. Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to begin using Nestle Waters for the township water cooler service immediately. Motion carried. Dan Stonehouse will contact Nestle Waters and Divine Springs.
Draft compensation time policy: The current policy does not break out hourly and salary employees. The Board would like the employee handbook reviewed. Atty. Waters will review the proposed compensation time policy and comment. The current unwritten policy for salaried employees is that they receive 1 hour compensation time for every 1 hour worked over 40 hours per week. 
Resident Charlie Perich addresses the Board: Mr. Perich asked why he as a township auditor received two paychecks. Janice Bortz explained that the initial time sheet did not include a lunch break so 1 hour for each day was deducted from the time listed. Ms. Bortz was later informed by Susan Zellner that she and Mr. Perich only took a half an hour lunch each day. An additional paycheck was issued for the time owed. Steve Bachman explained that the hour that Mr. Perich took to go to Representative Gary Day’s office for an auditor’s manual  was not paid since the manual was available at the township office.
Resident Carl Breininger addresses the Board: Mr. Breininger stated that the law suit brought against the township by Patti Fenstermacher and Robert Berger cost the township $5,399.75. He was told by Atty. Waters that the township can not recoup the money. Mr. Breininger questioned the current salaried employees compensation time policy stating that it may be illegal. He had checked into the Federal Labor Standards Act and wants a written legal opinion. The Board requested Atty. Waters to review the policy for its legality.

Public Comment: Forrest Wessner III said the township should compare the costs of purchasing a used truck against the cost of the grant for a new truck. Steve Bachman said the $30,000 grant would just about cover the required new emissions system. Mr. Wessner is concerned about the recent changes in the UCC code which will require sprinkler systems for residential new homes. Dan Stonehouse will draft a letter regarding this concern to be sent to the local state representatives. Carol Betz reminded the Board of the EIT meeting on Monday, 5/17/10 at 7:00pm.  The Board agreed that Dan Stonehouse should draft a letter opposing the recent proposed legislation which would eliminate smaller governments such as townships. 

Correspondence: Janice Bortz read from a letter from the US Census Bureau explaining the importance of participating in the census and being counted. The Board tabled the request from the National Association of State Agencies for Surplus Property for the township joining as a member. 

Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to adjourn the meeting at 8:35pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice M. Bortz

Secretary to the Board of Supervisors
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